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Minutes of the Tews Lane Management Committee Meeting 
 held on Thursday 26th June 2025 at 12pm in the Beechfield Centre 

 
Present: Cllrs J Cann (Chairman), H Walker, S Kingdom (Vice Chairman), B 

Sherborne, D Dixon and Mr A Heighton (co-opted member, Barnstaple 
Youth Football Club). 

   
Mrs J Wood, Administration and Projects Manager  
 

2506/46 Apologies 
  None. 
 
2506/47 Declarations of Interest 
  None. 
 
2506/48 Public Participation Period 
  None.  
     
2506/49 Minutes 

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, that the Minutes of the 
meeting held on Thursday 24th April 2025 and associated notes be 
approved as a correct record. 

 
2506/50 Play Area 

Members were informed of the discussion and notes made regarding the 
replacement of play equipment which are appended to these minutes as 
Appendix One.  The swing set currently in place needs replacing, they 
were provided with several options.  
 
It was therefore resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree to 
recommendation contained within the minutes dated 25th April 2025 and 
efforts should be made to schedule the work so it takes place during the 
construction of the Pavilion extension. 
 

2506/51 Tews Lane Pavilion  
Members were informed of the discussion and notes made regarding the 
extension of the Pavilion.  Cllr Walker added that the Tenders had now 
been received and that an Extraordinary Meeting has been called for 
Monday the 30th June to receive and consider the Tenders for the 
Pavilion. Mr Heighton had some questions and queries regarding the 
extension and Barnstaple Youth’s Club use of the building and playing 
field.   
 
It was therefore resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree to the 
recommendation contained within the minutes dated 25th April 2025 and 
for Mr Heighton to take his questions to the Extraordinary Meeting. 
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2506/52 Repairs to Skate Ramp 

 Members were informed of the repairs needed to the skate ramp, these 
 included repairing cracks and holes with suitable repair materials, 

sealing the surface and other works as needed.  The cost of the works 
would be £4,600 + vat and would take around two days to complete. 

It was therefore resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree to the 
repairs of the skate ramp and efforts should be made to schedule the 
work so it takes place during the construction of the Pavilion extension. 

Cllr Cann asked if the additional boulders had now been placed at Tews 
Lane, the Administration & Projects Manager confirmed they had. Cllr 
Cann also asked if there has been any feedback regarding the PSPO it 
was confirmed that there had been mixed comments, but most were 
supportive of the order. 
 
The meeting closed at 12.22pm 
 

 
 

           Signed: …………………………… Dated………………………… 


